
With this being the last publi-
cation before summer, it is im-
portant to cover a few key items. 
We will not have a publication 
over the summer, you should be 
sure to make some proper notes 
as reminders. 

Our next circus meeting will 
be on Wednesday, September 15. 
It will be at Zenobia, at 7 p.m., 
and last about one hour. There 
will be a lot to explain and up-

date, so please send a represen-
tative from each unit. A well in-
formed unit/Shrine club can 
provide the best service to Zeno-
bia. 

Have you or someone you 
know wanted to help, but did not 
know where or how? We have 
many new opportunities that reg-
ularly appear. All one needs is to 
be willing and the learning is 
easy. Let Teri in the office know 
you are interested, or ask some-
one in your unit. They will direct 
you on where to contact. 

Office help is needed during 
October and November. This can 
be Nobles or spouses who will 
assist with pre-sales on tickets. 
Scheduling can be flexible with 
training provided. We are in def-
inite need of help here. Please 
consider and contact Teri. We 
need helpers in place early in 

October. 
How can your group help? 

See if your unit would like to 
handle some small part of the 
circus for a performance or a 
day. You can organize your 
group of workers and take pride 
in playing a supportive role with 
the circus. 

Or, have your unit/club do-
nate $50 toward gift cards. 
These are presented to youth 
during the circus. A minimum of 
16 are needed to have two per 
performance. We ask that you 
NOT purchase the cards, only 
provide the funding. Your group 
will be recognized during the 
circus. 

Remember the dates of the 
circus are November 18-21, 
2021. Be sure to mark your cal-
endars and plan on being a part 
of this fun family event.
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OFFICIAL CALL OF THE POTENTATE: 
NOBILITY OF ZENOBIA 

–––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––– 

MONTHLY 
STATED MEETING 

––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––  

Thursday, June 10 
Please check before attending 

419-661-9200  
at 8048 Broadstone Boulevard 

Perrysburg, OH 43551 
Stated Meeting 7:30 p.m. 

––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––  
ATTEST: RICHARD G. FRIES, RECORDER 

––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––  
Zenobia Web site: www.zenobiashriners.com
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T

CHAPLAINʼS
Saturday, May 15, was one of 

the busiest days for Zenobia in 
the last 15 months. The day 
started out with Vidalia onions 
being delivered. Several groups 
were here to pick up onions.  

Some of our Divan were at 
Northern Light Lodge helping 
with their one-day class. We then 
had lunch here at Zenobia. Boy 
can those Pit Masters cook. We 
then created 20 new Shriners, 
and Zenobia’s membership for 
the year is again in positive num-
bers. We have 12 members more 
than we started the year with. We 
need to work to keep on the pos-
itive side. Please pay your dues, 
if you have not done so.  

I am sure that when you read 
this article the onions will be 
sold out. Thanks to all who 
helped with the onions this year. 
Hopefully, we all are promoting 
our circus, that is coming in No-
vember. We also have Sports-
men’s Extravaganza tickets to 
sell. Contact the office, if you 
need more information concern-
ing either event.  

The Hadji is not printed in 
July or August, and we do not 
hold stated meetings those 
months either. Please enjoy your 
summer and remain safe. 
COVID is still out there; we 
need you around in September, 
so please remain safe.  

Please try to attend the stated 
meeting on Thursday, June 10, at 
7:30 p.m. COVID recommenda-
tions have been relaxed. We still 
need to be safe, but if you are 
vaccinated you need not wear a 
mask. The Evzones are serving 
hot dogs. If you have a question, 
call the office 419-661-9200. 
Check your dues card for a 2021 
sticker. Hope to see you at the 
stated meeting and be safe. 

Yours in the Faith 
Dick Fries 
Recorder 

E 
P 
O 
R 
T

Dear Noble 
Grace and peace to you and 

yours in the name of the Great 
Creator. 

It looks as if we have survived 
another winter. Summer is in full 
swing and warm days lay ahead 
of us. How beautiful it is to see 
the world around us in its mantle 
of green. Trees shade us from the 
sun and the breeze blows fresh 
upon our face. Our Creator is 
most wonderful to show forth 
the works of His hands. How can 

RECORDERʼS

As we start the summer month of June, we are coming off an ex-
citing May. We started the month with a community outreach to our 
first responders providing fire, police and EMS services. I was for-
tunate enough to sit with the fire chief from Waterville and his wife. 
It was a wonderful evening, organized by Noble Ty Stout and fed by 
our very own Pit Masters. Several first responder couples were in at-
tendance that night and it was a great family outreach to our com-
munity.  

The unit focus for the month of May was the Roadrunners, our 
premier unit for Shriners Children Service. These Nobles give of 
their time to transport our patients and their families to various 
Shriner Children Hospitals within our area. If you have interest or 
might know someone who does, in donating your time and talents, 
please contact this unit. Potential Roadrunners do not have to be 
Shriners (though we always feel they will be), so if there is a Mason 
in your life that might be a great fit, please let us know.  

The unit we are focusing on this month is our very own Clowns, 
who meet on the third Wednesday (June 16) at their Findlay building. 
If you have a chance to enjoy the Clowns hospitality, I encourage 
you to attend their meeting. They also are sponsoring their golf out-
ing on Saturday, June 19, at Hillcrest Golf Course, for an affordable 
$50 per golfer. Please contact them with your chosen four-some for 
a great time. Participating in our various units is a great way for 
everyone to enjoy fellowship, so please reach out to some of our 
newest Nobles with an invite. 

Speaking of new Nobles, on May 15 we hosted our Spring Cere-
monial with some changes from the past. The time of the event was 
at 2 p.m., to accommodate a one-day class going on that morning. 
The one-day class was a huge success with lodges welcoming nine 
new Masons that morning. Many aspects of the degrees were put on 
by our very own Past Master Unit members, including the Fellow-
craft and Master Mason lectures, as well as master, senior warden, 
junior warden and deacon parts. The impact that our Past Masters 
Unit made was so impressive that a few members of the class and 
lodge officers petitioned our Shrine and joined that day. We were 
able to welcome 20 new Nobles to our Shrine with an amazing cer-
emonial. The Dramatic Cast showed they were all-stars with out-
standing ritual, that left members and candidates impressed alike. 
Noble Steve Hessler followed up that performance with his very own 
“Bourbon Trail” theme of Nobles getting their passports signed by 
various units and clubs inspiring the new Nobles to get to know each 
other and their fellow members through the process. Finally, Illus-
trious Binder and Slavin put on second section of fun and revelry 
that left new Nobles hoping that they might be the victim of the an-
tics in the future. If you missed this opportunity to see what kind of 
fun your Shrine can put on, please make sure you are around for our 
Fall Ceremonial in November.  

I regret to tell you we had to reschedule the joint Mud Hens day 
with the Scottish Rite Valley of Toledo until June 26, however that 
means that you still have time to reserve your spot. Please contact 
the office to pay for your ticket and come to enjoy the fun. This 
month we also have our tabloid sales, so please reach out to Noble 
Doug McGee for some papers or plaques to raise funds for our 
beloved transportation fund and hospitals.  

Finally, a big thank you to Noble Kevin Ridgeway, Dave Black, 
Ty Stout and everyone else who helped with the onion sales. We 
missed this important fund-raiser last year, but the presales our No-
bles put in have made this a success. Without their efforts we would 
be challenged in continuing the outreach and community funding of 
our onion sales.  

While some of you might be thinking that this summer will be 
the same boring time off you experience every year, we have some 
news for you. In July we have a drive-in movie night at the Shrine 
on Saturday, July 17. On Saturday, August 7, we have the John Hoff-
man Memorial Golf Outing and Friday and Saturday, August 13 to 
14, we have the National Tractor Pull Sportsmen’s raffle table and 
golf cart taxi event. We hope some of these pique your interest and 
we look forward to seeing you there. 

Isaac Demarest, Potentate

 

UNDER THE BIG TOP 
  

we look at creation and not mar-
vel at the awesome power of He 
who brings the rain to grow the 
flowers. The sun that brightens 
the day and the starry night that 
makes us look to the heavens in 
awe and wonder. 

We are so privileged to be a 
part of the Creator’s handiwork 
as Shrine/Masons. This privilege 
we have been given gives us the 
great responsibility to share with 
those around us, not with money 
but with self. Each of us has so 
much to give to others. The 
Great Creator made us so that 
we may share our lives with each 
other. So, the question is, “To 
whom can you go to share the 
fraternal blessings of our obliga-
tions?” A child in need? A 
neighbor who needs a favor? A 
stranger who may need only a 

Continued on page 10 



Greetings Nobles, 
Onions have arrived and if 

you have not gotten yours, 
please contact one of the SC of-
ficers or members and see if we 
still have some left. Thanks to 
all who have worked hard to 
make this a successful sale.  

As you may have heard, we 
will be handing out last year’s 
Tabloids, which we were un-
able to hand out in 2020, with 
an insert from our Potentate. 
No date has been established 
yet for Findlay, but, if you are 
available to help when Tabloid 
Days arrive, please let our offi-

cers know and we will be in 
touch.  

Please be certain to check 
the Hadji and your Findlay SC 
Newsletter for all the dates of 
upcoming events and activities 
taking place in and around 
Zenobia. There are many of in-
terest to all and a great chance 
for all of us to get out and have 
some fun with our Masonic and 
Shrine families. Never hesitate 
to contact your officers of the 
club with questions or con-
cerns.  

Findlay SC continues to 
meet on the first Saturday of 
each month at 10 a.m., after the 
Blue Lodge breakfast in the 
Findlay Masonic Complex, 303 
Osborn Avenue. Please call Jim 
/ 419-894-6347 or Chuck / 419-
293-3485 with any inquiries.
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Greetings Nobles,  
This summer is shaping up to 

be a doozy! Many great events 
are planned for this summer. 
First thing that comes to mind is 
PARADES! Many communities 
are going to be having parades 
and I know the Zenobia parade 
units are looking the most for-
ward to it after the hiatus of 
2020. Let’s get out and safely 
show off our units.  

Secondly, the potentate’s 
party. The committee has 
worked very hard to have this 

event and I am certain that all 
those who attend will have a 
great time.  

Unit and club meetings are 
going strong, and I’m sure the 
summer picnic season will be a 
busy one.  

On a special note, it was great 
to meet with the Fremont Shrine 
Club for their first meeting since 
early 2020. As my home club 
and first group I joined after 
joining Zenobia, they hold a spe-
cial place for me. I also had the 
honor of serving as its president 
in 2013. For a little trivia, do you 
know any other club or unit that 
sells 600 bags of onions? 

Nobles, Zenobia is in full fun 
mode! Please get out and enjoy 
the fun, family and fellowship 
our fraternity has to offer.  

I hope you all have a great 
summer, and even though we are 
going “DARK” for a short time, 
I hope to see you all at some of 
the events that are planned. 

Until next time, keep a warm 
heart and big smile. 

 Ty

 

Greetings  
from the  

Chief Rabban

CHAPLAIN’S CHAT 
Continued from page 9 

 smile? There are so many ways 
to share life with each other that 
we will never be without oppor-
tunities to share the blessings of 
life. 

We are dark for the summer, 
yet, there will be many chances 
to show those around us that we 
are men good and true. 

Peace,               
Chaplain Hugh W. Bowland, 

D.Min.

 

 TOLEDO COIN 
EXCHANGE INC. 

Over 50 Years Experience 

ALL COINS & PRECIOUS METALS 
B O U G H T    •   S O L D   •   A P P R A I S E D 

Northwest Ohio’s Leading Numismatic Specialists 
Pocket Watches • Jewelry 

Silver & Gold Items • Masonic Items 
Masonic Items On Display 

LUCAS COUNTY PROBATE APPROVED 

5590 Monroe Street (1 mile west of Franklin Park Mall) 

 
Tuesday-Thursday-Friday, 10-6; Wednesday, 10-8; Saturday, 9-3

419-885-3444 Toll Free Number 
888-795-6446

Good shooting from the 
Zenobia Marksmen. Our year, 
so far, has been a sight adjust-
ment with COVID restrictions 
getting in the way of our tar-
gets. 

We have been shooting the 
first Thursday of the month at 
the Towers Armory indoor 
range in Oregon, since January. 
Our pieces of choice have been 
.22 caliber pistol and rifle, due 
to the ammo shortage and in-
creased cost of the larger cal-
ibers. The fun has still been 
present, as we gather to shoot 
for the top shooting rights at 
25-feet and 50-feet range dis-
tant targets. We have our regu-
lar Marksmen meeting on the 
third Thursday of the month 
and we welcome Nobles who 
have an interest in joining. 

The Marksmen are planning 
many outings and some excur-
sions for the rest of the year. 
We will be doing sporting 
clays, trap, skeet outdoors, as 
well as partaking in the new 
Midwest Shooting Center com-
ing to Sylvania in the fall. 

Our First Annual Big Game 
Shoot will take place at Zeno-
bia on Saturday, July 31. All are 
invited for this fun event. 

Yours at the trigger, 
Skip Schenck 

President Marksmen

 
Zenobia 

Marksmen
Findlay 

Shrine Club
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SHRINERS SHOULD BE FAMILIAR WITH AND VISIT THESE WEB SITES: 
www.shrinersvillage.com                     beashrinernow.com

Our Illustrious Potentate Isaac Demarest with our spring class of new Nobles at the 2021 Spring Ceremonial!

Some great fellowship and food prior to the Spring Ceremonial! Thank you, Pitmasters!

The Spring Ceremonial could not have been a success without a fantastic Dramatic Cast! Great job done by all!

“Back stage” during the obligation of the Spring Ceremonial.

2021 

SPRING   

CEREMONIAL
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Top photo: Zenobia Shriners attending the Fifth District Grand 
Master’s Reception.  

Bottom photo: Zenobia Shriners at the 11th District Grand  
Master’s Reception.

Cincinnati Shriners Hospital 
Art & Artifacts Auction 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Stained Glass 
Carousel; Local 
Art; Original Paintings; Vintage Art; 
Circus and Clown Art; Quilts and More! 
Shriners Hospital has moved opera-
tions to Dayton. Hundreds of Art and 
Artifacts from the Cincinnati campus 
are selling at Online-Only Auction! 

Through June 5  
@ 2:00 pm EDT 
Access the auction at:  

https://www.worleyauctioneers.com/ 
auctions/detail/bw64041 

Auction Manager: William Hesch  
(513) 444-6329
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Zenobia Shrine 
Divan Night 

Sponsored by 
Fremont Shrine Club 

Ole Zim’s Wagon Shed 
1387 St. Rt. 590 

Gibsonburg, OH 43431 

August 4, 2021 Social – 6:00 P.M. Dinner – 6:45 P.M. 
Family Style served Buffet by staff 

Chicken, Ham, Beef, 
Mashed Potatoes, Noodles, Vegetable,  

Homemade Bread and Pie 
(Your check is your reservation‐$22.00 per person) Reservations to:  Ron Stout,  832 Stilwell Avenue, Fremont, OH 43420 

Reservations Due by July 20, 2021 
Due to the nature of this event we are unable  

to take call­in or walk in reservations.

ZENOBIA PAST POTENTATES (CIRCA 2008) 
Top row: Ted Foster, 1990; Jeff Kuhn, 2006; Doug Curry, 1999; George Seney, 2000; John Gumpf, 1989; Bernie Welniak, 1993; *Dave 
Walker, 1987; *Oscar Oehmler, 1971; *Bob Papenfuss, Chaplain; *Neil Smith, 1996. Seated: *Bob Turner, 2004; *Ed Isaacson,  1998; 
*Mike Schnapp, 2007; *Jack Storey, 1991; *Pat Pope, 2003, and *Ken LeBay, 1986. *Denotes deceased. 

Greetings from all of the 
Campers! 

It’s about time for this warm 
weather! It’s also time to get rid 
of all the virus problems! Let’s 
get to a NORMAL life!!  

We were able to get together 
for a meeting on April 11. We 
met at Zenobia for one of our fa-
mous camper’s potluck meals! 
So much GOOD food.  

Everyone brought some of 
their fancy fixings, and Rod and 
Ellen provided some delicious 
ham. Not a soul went away hun-
gry!! 

At our business meeting we 
talked about our approaching 
camp out season, and the first 
ones of the season. Lyle and 
Janet took us to Camp Perry, 
which is near Port Clinton, from 
May 13 to 16. They had a good 
looking agenda in place for us, 

and it looked like a fun time for 
all! 

June will be Steve’s turn to 
lead the camping adventure! 
But, at the meeting Steve had 
just arrived back from sunny 
Florida and did not have time to 
make the arrangements. I am 
sure it will be great, as Steve 
plans a great camp out! 

Then comes July! Rod and 
Ellen are driving a three state 
area looking for that “special” 
place. I know they will find it! 

We also discussed the “High-
light” month at the Temple. 
They have us down for August. 
I thought the Temple was dark, 
but Ty Stout told us it would not 
be! 

Now all we have to do is fig-
ure out how to get a fifth wheel 
camper into the meeting room! 

Divan Representative Doug 
McGee brought us up-to-date on 
Temple happenings. We then 
closed. 

Until we talk again – KEEP 
THOSE CAMPFIRES BURN-
ING!!                                   Rod

ZENOBIA CAMPERS

 

Dramatic 
Cast

Greetings Nobles, 
Does it feel like summer has 

suddenly arrived and now you 
need to do all the things that 
you’ve been dreaming of during 
the long cold months of winter 
and weeks or months of social 
distancing? Let’s slow down a 
bit. Take some time to think 
about what you really want to 
do. Get inspired and involved in 
the planned activities our Shrine 
has to offer.  

With that being said, our Cer-
emonial on May 15 was a huge 
success. We had several new 
members join our ranks and 
everyone in attendance had a 
great time. I would like to thank 
the members of the Dramatic 
Cast for all their hard work and 
dedication that made this Cere-
monial a success. It is men like 
you that make me feel proud to 
be a Shriner. Thank you for all 
you do each and every day for 
Zenobia.  

Our next regularly scheduled 
business meeting is Monday 
June 7, at 7 p.m. Please Plan to 
attend.  

Please keep our sick and dis-

tressed Nobles in your thoughts 
and prayers. 

Fraternally, 
Dan E. Slavin  
Unit Director 

 

SUPPORT  
YOUR HADJI  

ADVERTISERS
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Save the Date 

Zenobia Shrine  
Circus 

November 18-21, 2021 
Tickets Now on Sale 

Fantastic Family Friendly Fun

101 PRIZES

Ruger American .350 Legend
Marlin 336A 30-30
Henry H001 22LR
Glock 43X 9mm
S&W  M&P 15-22
Savage 93R17 17HMR
Remington 700 ADL Combo .270
Henry AR-7 Survival Rifle
Ruger Wrangler 22LR
$500 
Thompson/Center T/CR22
Ruger 10/22 22LR
Remington 870 20 Gauge
Savage Axis .243 Rifle/Scope
Sig Sauer P365 Micro-Compact
Ruger American .270
Mossberg 590 Retrograde 12 Gauge
Buckmark Browning Camper
Ruger LCP II .380
$500 
Remington 700 ADL Combo .308
Sig Sauer P320
Ruger 10/22 Takedown
Mossberg 500 12 Gauge
Ruger SR1911
Winchester SXP Hybrid Turkey 12 G
S&W Shield E-Z 9mm
Browning AB3 Hunter Wood
Henry Golden Boy 22 LR
$500 
Ruger American .270
Ruger 10/22 22LR
Sig Sauer P320 - M17  9mm
Remington 870 12 Gauge
Barnett Whitetail Hunter II C/B
Ruger AR-556
Marlin 336A 30-30
Savage 93R17 17HMR
Springfield XDS 9mm
$500 

CVA Wolf Muzzleloader/Scope
Henry H001 22LR
Henry AR-7 Survival Rifle
Ruger American 30-06
S&W  M&P 15-22
Ruger Wrangler 22LR
Savage A17 Rimfire Rifle
Ruger American .350 Legend
Browning AB3 Hunter .308
$500 
Remington 700 ADL Combo .270
Mossberg 500 20 Gauge
Ruger 10/22 Takedown
Savage 93R17 17HMR
Glock 43X 9mm
Canik TP9SPx 9mm
Savage Model 220 Slug Gun
Stoeger Coach Gun Blued 12 G
Ruger LCP II .380
$500 
Henry AR-7 Survival Rifle
Marlin 336A 30-30
CVA Wolf Muzzleloader/Scope
Savage Axis .243 Rifle/Scope
Henry H001 22LR
Springfield Hellcat OSP 9mm
Remington 870 20 Gauge
Buckmark Browning Camper
Barnett Whitetail Hunter II C/B
$500 
Ruger 10/22 22LR
Mossberg 590 Retrograde 12 Gauge
Glock 44 22LR
Ruger American 30-06
S&W 642 .38 SPL +P
Ruger AR-556
FNH FNS 9mm
Henry H001 22LR
Remington 870 12 Gauge
$500 

Sig Sauer P365 Micro-Compact
Thompson/Center T/CR22
Taurus Judge
S&W M&P15 Sport II
Ruger Security-9
Browning BPS 20 Gauge
Savage 93R17 17HMR
CVA Wolf Muzzleloader/Scope
Henry AR-7 Survival Rifle
$500 
Marlin 336A 30-30
Canik TP9SPx 9mm
Ruger American .270
Ruger 10/22 Takedown
Barnett Whitetail Hunter II C/B
Mossberg 500 12 Gauge
Ruger Precision Rifle 22LR
Ruger Mini 14 Ranch
Remington 1911 R1
$500

GRAND PRIZE: 
Beretta 686  
Silver Pigeon I  
(MSRP $2,000)

for advanced ticket holders  
starting in January.

Buy your 
 tickets today!

MONTHLY 
EARLY BIRD 
DRAWINGS

All proceeds benefit  
Zenobia Shriners,  

not deductible as a  
charitable contribution.

(must be 16 years of age to enter)

ADVANCED  
TICKETS $20
or $25 at the door

FOOD &  
REFRESHMENTS 

DURING LIVE 
EVENT

Available online at
www.shrinesportsmen.com

or at Zenobia Shriners
8048 Broadstone Boulevard

Perrysburg, OH 43551

TICKETS

All local, state and federal 
laws will be followed

52 card raffles

A winner every 3 minutes

91 Guns plus  
10 $500 Cash Prizes Door Prizes, 50/50 and 

many other raffles

Need not be present to win!

Choice of a Bass Pro Shops 
gift card in lieu of a firearm

OCTOBER 2nd 2021
12 pm to 5 pm

Doors open at 11 am

Raffle location
Seagate Convention Centre

401 Jefferson Avenue • Toledo, OH 43604

FOR MORE INFORMATION:  
www.shrinesportsmen.com 

or 419-661-9200

Nobles, 
The Zenobia Shrine Sports-

men’s Extravaganza is a go, as 
of right now, to be held as a live 
event on Saturday, October 2, 
2021, at the SeaGate Conven-
tion Centre. With the many 
communications and meetings 
that have been held with the 
staff at the SeaGate Convention 
Centre, at present COVID-19 

level and the governor’s current 
restriction, we are allowed to 
hold this event live. With the 
number of people getting vacci-
nated and the case numbers 
moving in the right direction we 
are a GO… 

So, start to spread the word, 
get your tickets, and get out  
and start selling them as we 
need a strong ticket sale this 

year to make up for the fact we 
could not do this event live last 
year.  

The early bird drawings are 
being done monthly and the 
winners are being posted on the 
website each month, so there are 
numerous chances to win from 
this great event. 

Your Sportsmen’s  
Committee

2021 SPORTSMEN’S EXTRAVAGANZA IS A GO!
Many lovely Masonic and Shrine ladies in attendance at the Zenobia Mother’s Day event.

Congratulations to Dennis 
Gable, P.P., for accepting the po-
sition of first vice president, at 
our May meeting. Speaking of 
related; our Divan Representa-
tive Chief Rabban Ty Stout, who 
also is a member, installed his 
Uncle Dennis. Our by-laws al-
lows a position of second vice 
president in the event anyone is 
interested.  

Judy Evans, a face that we 
haven’t seen in a while, attended 
the Mother’s Day Dinner at 
Zenobia. Her husband was Past 
Captain General Dave Evans. 
Glad to know that Judy is  

doing well.  
I have been going through old 

pictures and records, which is a 
nice walk down memory lane. 
The Patrol, which is the oldest 
unit at Zenobia, marched com-
petitively at GLSA and Imperial 
events throughout the country, 
including Canada.  

We are now a motorized unit 
consisting of three trikes, which 
can hold two members, depend-
ing, of course, on the size of the 
member (cough, cough). We 
have brought in six new mem-
bers in the past year and are pre-
pared to buy more, as needed. 
We hope to have at least one 
trike on display at the Ceremo-
nial on May 15. 

Get well wishes to Doug 
LeBay and Dave Roper, and any 
others I may not be aware of. 

Bernie Welniak, P.P., 330

Patrol

Chief Rabban Ty Stout Installs Dennis Gable as first vice presi-
dent of the Patrol.
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JULY 2021
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

    1 2 3 

PATROL 
MARKSMEN 

HIGHLIGHTED UNIT

FINDLAY 
LANCERS

INDEPENDENCE 
DAY

PITMASTERS DIRECTORʼS STAFF 
HIGHLANDERS

HIGHLANDERS DIVAN MEETING 
SPORTSMENʼS 

EARLY BIRD  
DRAWING

HORNETS NORTHWEST 
OTTAWA COUNTY 

TIFFIN

JEEPSTERS HIGHLANDERS CLOWNS 
FREMONT 

MARKSMEN 
PILOTS

WISE GUYS DRIVE-IN MOVIE 
NIGHT AT ZENOBIA

DRAMATIC CAST 

FIRELANDS 
HIGHLANDERS 
MOTORCYCLE 

TEMPLE GUARDS 
CAMPERS

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31

— 2021 IMPERIAL SHRINE SESSION IN HOUSTON, TEXAS – JULY 3-8 –

IMPERIAL

 

JUNE 2021
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

  1 2 3 4 5 

HIGHLANDERS 
MOTORCYCLE 

TEMPLE GUARDS 
FIRELANDS

DIVAN MEETING PATROL 
MARKSMEN

POTENTATEʼS 
PARTY 

FINDLAY 
LANCERS

SCOTTISH RITE  
OCD

POTENTATEʼS  
PARADE AND  
AFTERGLOW 

STRAWBERRY  
FESTIVAL

PITMASTERS HIGHLANDERS 

DIVAN MEETING 
AND IMPERIAL  

REVIEW

LEGION OF HONOR

SPORTSMENʼS 
EARLY BIRD  

DRAWING

NORTHWEST 
OTTAWA COUNTY 

TIFFIN

JEEPSTERS DIRECTORʼS STAFF 
HIGHLANDERS 

TIFFIN HORNETS 
CLOWNS  

HIGHLIGHTED UNIT 
MARKSMEN 

PILOTS 
FREMONT

WISEGUYS CLOWN  
GOLF OUTING  

HILLCREST  
8:00 A.M.

DRAMATIC CAST HIGHLANDERS EVZONES STATED MEETING 
PAST MASTERS

TABLOID SALES 
CAMPERS 

DENDARAH  
GOLF OUTING

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30

HILLBILLIES 

Highlighted Unit: Clowns 
What would our Shrine Circus, parades 
and events be without our Clowns? And 
entertainment with them wherever they 
go. Who are the Clowns? It is time to 

Highlighted Unit: Marksmen 
One of our newer clubs, the Marksmen, was designed for members who like to 
engage in the shooting sports. Whether you are a novice or an experienced 
marksman, the Marksmen Unit has something for you. Join them this month to 
learn more about their activities.

find out! The Clowns meet the third Thursday of each month 
at 6:30 p.m., at the Findlay building. Additionally, the annual 
Clown Golf Outing takes place on June 19, at the Hillcrest 
Golf Course. Join us in supporting our Clowns or contact an 
officer to see about joining them.

 

SEPTEMBER 2021
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

   1 2 3 4 

DIVAN PATROL 
MARKSMEN 

PAST MASTERS

FINDLAY 
LANCERS

JEEPSTERS HIGHLANDERS CIRCUS 
TIFFIN HORNETS

CLOWNS 
FREMONT 

MARKSMEN 
PILOTS 

WISEGUYS 

LABOR DAY 
OFFICE CLOSED 
DRAMATIC CAST

FIRELANDS 
HIGHLANDERS 
MOTORCYCLE 

TEMPLE GUARDS

EVZONES STATED MEETING HIGHLANDERS 
SCOTS WHA HAE

CAMPERS 
ROADRUNNERS 
LADIES DIVAN  

PIG ROAST

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

HILLBILLIES

 

AUGUST 2021
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

DRAMATIC CAST 
FIRELANDS

FIRELANDS 
HIGHLANDERS 
MOTORCYCLE 

TEMPLE GUARDS 

FREMONT S.C.  
OLD ZIMʼS

PATROL 
MARKSMEN

FINDLAY 
LANCERS 

J.M. HOFFMAN  
MEMORIAL GOLF 

HIGHLANDERS SPORTSMENʼS 
EARLY BIRD  

DRAWING

NORTHWEST 
OTTAWA COUNTY 

TIFFIN

MOTORCYCLE  
ESCORT  

POP TAB RUN  

PITMASTERS DIRECTORʼS STAFF 
HIGHLANDERS 

TIFFIN HORNETS CLOWNS 
FREMONT 

MARKSMEN 
PILOTS

WISE GUYS

JEEPSTERS HIGHLANDERS PAST MASTERS LANCERS 
CAMPERS

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31 

— POTENTATEʼS TRIP —

— POTENTATEʼS TRIP —

— GREAT LAKES SHRINE ASSOCIATION MEETING —

UPCOMING KEY EVENTS
June 5 – Potentate’s Party 
June 10 – Stated Meeting 
June 12 – Tabloid Sales 
June 17 – Highlighted Unit – Clowns 
June 19 – Clown Golf Outing at Hillcrest 
June 20 – Potentate’s Parade and Afterglow - Strawberry Festival 
June 23 – Sportsmen’s Early Bird Drawing 
July 1 and 15 – Highlighted Unit – Marksmen 
July 3-8 – Imperial Session 
July 17 – Drive-In Movie Night at Zenobia 

July 28 – Sportsmen’s Early Bird Drawing 
August 7 – J.M. Hoffman Memorial Golf Outing 
August 13-16 – Potentate’s Trip 
August 14 – Highlighted Unit – Campers 
August 25 – Sportsmen’s Early Bird Drawing 
August 28 – Motorcycle Escort Pop Tab Run 
September 9 – Stated Meeting 
September 10 – Highlighted Unit – Highlanders 
September 11 – Divan Ladies Pig Roast 
September 15-19 – Great Lakes Shrine Ceremonial

Highlighted Unit: Campers 
Camping has once again become a major family past time in the past year. However, the Campers were 
way ahead of this curve. This group has been driving, towing and putting down stakes for years. They 
encourage all levels of campers to join them in experiencing the great outdoors. The Campers meet 
every second weekend to plan and enjoy their excursions. They even have a winter camp-in! To learn 
more about the Campers Unit, attend their meeting on August 14.

Highlighted Unit: Highlanders 
You will find our Highlanders at parades, meetings, social 
functions and a variety of other occasions. Their bagpipes 
and drums fill the air and uplift every activity they attend. 
When they arenʼt marching, you might find them enjoying a 
smelt fry or giving the “Ode to a Haggis.” 

I have been going through 
some old pictures and records, 
which is like a nice walk down 
memory lane. The picture of 
some Past Potentates (elsewhere 
in this publication) was taken 
around 2008.  

Illustrious Sir Demarest held 
a Badge Appreciation Dinner, 
recognizing first responders, at 
Zenobia on May 7. Those in at-
tendance had a nice evening. I 
know that our table had a fun 
time. Noble Jordan Squire read 
a heartfelt letter he had com-
posed, which touched on how 
much our first responders do for 
all of us in the community.  

Haven’t seen Illustrious Sir 
Mike Lee for awhile, but under-
stand he and his Lady Nancy, at-
tended the Mother’s Day dinner 
on May 8. Glad to see that he is 
out and about. 

Vidalia onions came in the 
second week of May. If you sold 
or bought some, we give you our 
thanks.  

Candidates can be brought in 
throughout the year. On May 15, 
Zenobia held the Spring Cere-
monial with 17 candidates regis-
tered. Hopefully, you were there 
to support Zenobia and our Po-
tentate, Illustrious Sir Isaac De-
marest. (Do you remember your 
year when you hoped to have the 
Past Potentate’s and membership 
support?)  

Tabloids and plaque sales are 
scheduled for June 11 and 12. 
Monies can be collected through 
Halloween in areas with larger 
public gatherings.  

Summer shirts are to be worn 
at June and September meetings. 

#8

The Cabiri held a ceremony for 
one of its recently departed 
members. At their regular 
monthly meeting in May, Ill. 
Sir Robert Secoy (PP 2011) was 
remembered with a “Black 
Camel” ceremony. His Shrine 
accomplishments were read 
and stories shared revealing his 
many successes while serving in 
the Divan and as Circus Direc-
tor. Pictured above right is Ill. 
Sir Bernie Welniak (PP 1993) 
and G-Grandpa to Secoy in the 
Shrine line. Pictured above left: 
Cabiri/Divan members who 
were also in that Shrine line in-
clude: Ill. Sirs Boyd Durain, 
Potentate Isaac Demarest, Wel-
niak and Charles Murphy. Ill. 
Sir Secoy’s always positive, up-
beat attitude will be missed.

They are available through me. 
I recently sent out a health up-

date via email and for the most 
part, everyone seems to be doing 
okay. Let’s keep it that way. 

Bernie Welniak, P.P., 330

Shriners Children’s Ohio Board of Governors recently toured the new hospital. Pictured are Zenobia 
representative BOG members Troy Hawkins and Dennis Gable, PP, standing at the entrance. The 
new facility is patient friendly, warm colors and state-of-the-art equipped, including the $4 million 
dollar operating room provided by Dayton Children’s Hospital. As things “open up” it is hoped to 
have tours for our members.
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Care 
Concern 
Compassion

8883 Browning Drive  
Waterville, Ohio 43566-9757 

Phone 419/878-4055  
Fax 419/878-4362

A Subsidiary of 
The Ohio Masonic Home

Browning Masonic 
Community, Inc.

2021 - ZENOBIA’S CLUBS & UNITS A-to-Z 
Schedule of Meetings - Some of the Who, What & When of Zenobia 

UNITS Who to Contact Meets 
CAMPERS Tom Mohr 419-836-6139 2nd weekend (May-October); 2nd Sunday (November-April) 
CLOWNS Chuck Insley 419-306-9559 3rd Thursday 
CORVAIRS Dave Gunn 419-592-8384 2nd Wednesday 
DIRECTORʼS STAFF Sonny Bunde 419-474-6022 3rd Tuesday 
DRAMATIC CAST Charlie Murphy 419-351-6292 1st Monday 
EVZONES Ron Przybylski 419-539-7753 2nd Wednesday 
HIGHLANDERS Bob Barkhimer 419-877-0653 Every Tuesday 
HORNETS Vaughn Riffle 419-585-5716 3rd Wednesday at Tiffin Temple 
JEEPSTERS Jack Green 419-457-6488 2nd Monday 
LANCERS Barry VanHoozen 419-575-3911 1st Saturday at 9:15 a.m.  
LEGION OF HONOR Steve Bond 419-304-5452 2nd/4th Monday (2nd E-Board, 4th Dinner Meeting) 
MARKSMEN Eric Anderson 419-460-5608 3rd Thursday at 7:00 p.m. at Zenobia 
MOTORCYCLE ESCORT Eric Erickson 419-349-2972 1st Tuesday 
MOUNTED PATROL E. LeRoy Williams 419-346-2189 Meets - TBD 
MYSTICS Howard Shirling 419-409-0687  
PAST MASTER UNIT Tim Larimore 419-303-3109 Before Stated Meeting, unless announced otherwise 
PATROL Kenneth Janicki 419-882-5657 Every Thursday 
PILOTS Jeff Hamons 419-304-0011 3rd Thursday 
ROADRUNNERS Tom Hilton 419-967-0081 10 a.m. second Saturday  

of January/March/May/September/November 
TEMPLE GUARDS Al Linke 419-699-6822 1st Tuesday 
WISEGUYS Robbie Franks 419-514-9666 3rd Saturday 

CLUBS 
FINDLAY Jim Warren 419-894-6347 1st Saturday a.m. (usually) 
FIRELANDS Tom Gilbert 419-668-5715 1st Monday (usually) 
FREMONT Ron Stout 419-332-9442 Third Thursday 
NORTHWEST Keith Winnie 419-782-6347 4th Thursday (usually) 
OTTAWA COUNTY Lyle Oberhaus 419-862-2844 4th Thursday (except November) 
TIFFIN Ken Foy 419-618-1193 4th Thursday (usually) 
VAN WERT D. Chris Wilson 419-447-6882 Contact for schedule 

AFFILIATES 
CABIRI Dennis Gable 419-603-8053 Before Stated Meeting 
DENDARAH COURT #10 Alisha Stout 419-680-6614 AlishaTy@hotmail.com 
HILLBILLYʼS CLAN #75 Rod “Old Guy” Wilhelm 419-262-5401 1st Friday of the month, except July, August and December. 

(It is the responsibility of the Units - Clubs - Affiliates to report any additions or corrections to the Hadji Editor or Zenobia Recorder) 
Units - Clubs - Affiliates — Check Your Mail Box at the Shrine 

Nobles, remember to check out all the latest news about our Shrine events and your unit on the E Hadji at www.zenobiashriners.com.

CONTACT INFORMATION IS NEEDED, IF THERE ARE ANY ERRORS IN THE LIST BELOW, CALL THE OFFICE AT 419-661-9200

 

CLOWNS

Hidey-Ho Nobles, 
We are up to four parades on 

the schedule for the year and I 
would expect more to come in. 
We have done a few balloonings 
and I have high hopes that more 
of them will be coming in as 
well. We have a couple new 
members in line to join us and 
are looking forward to when they 
will costume and participate in 
parades and events this summer.  

We are always looking for 
more Nobles to join our group of 
clowns, as we continue to give 
thanks and appreciation to those 
clowns who have been long-term 
members, some for at least five 
decades. Brothers and Nobles, 
that is dedication. It also shows 
how much fun this unit is or you 
wouldn’t stay with it so long. So 
join us anytime you are able, 
even if just for a visit.  

We meet on the third Thurs-
day of each month at the clown 
building, 1545 Payne Avenue, 
Findlay. Doors open by 5:30 
p.m. and we eat at 6:30 p.m., 
business meeting follows. All are 
welcome to attend. Please call a 
day or two ahead to let us know 
if you are coming, so we have 

Fremont 
Shrine Club

What a wonderful time it was 
to visit with members attending 
the Fremont Shrine Club meet-
ing on May 20. Being fully vac-
cinated and following 
appropriate CDC guidelines, to 
actually be with people was ful-
filling. Thanks to the members 
for being there. 

President Steve Kelly ran the 
meeting with Secretary/Trea-
surer Ron Stout providing his re-
ports. Congratulations go to our 
members for selling 300 bags of 
onions. Along with Monticello 
Lodge’s 300 bags, we handled 
more than one third of the Zeno-
bia onions. Well done!  

2nd CM Scott Harder gave 
greetings from the Pote Isaac 
and Lady Heather. He provided 
us with updates on the many 
Zenobia events. 

Remember to get your reser-
vations in for the Divan Night at 
Ole Zim’s on Wednesday, Au-
gust 4; only $22/person. Dead-
line is Tuesday, July 20.   

Hope to see you at our next 
meeting on Wednesday, June 16.

The “little red cars” are get-
ting ready to run! Do you want 
to be a part of this iconic parade 
unit? Great, we would love to 
have you be a part of it. 

Thanks to John, Charlie, 
Price and Barry for getting cars 
ready for the ceremonial. And, 
what a nice turnout of Lancers to 
help new Nobles get a feel of a 
cool parade ride. Thanks for all 
your help, that’s what makes the 
Lancers so much fun! 

Nobles, new and established, 
are stepping forward to become 
active members of the Lancers. 
If you also want to be a part of 
this growing group, contact any 
Lancer or reach out to Karl Ew-
banks or Barry VanHoozen. 
They are listed in the Zenobia 
calendar book. 

We look forward to having 
you with us at our next parade!

 

Lancers

Three soldiers, an Irishman, a 
Scotsman and an Englishman, 
were captured and sentenced to 
die in front of a firing squad. The 
officer in charge asked each one 
if he had any last request. 

The Irishman spoke up and 
said that he would just like to 
hear an Irish lullaby.  

The Scotsman then said he 
would really like to hear some 
bagpipers.  

Finally, the Englishman said: 
“Shoot me first!” 

Thanks to QM Sergeant John 
MacPherson.

 

Highlander 
Hi-Lites

A Great BIG Hillbilly 
“Howdy” ta all ma Cuzzins and 
you “Flatlanders” out there!! 

Tis the season – Y’all should 
have yer gardens planted – and 
be a watchin them goodies 
grow! I can just taste them to-
maters and peppers right now! 

Our April meeting went off 
without a hitch! We met at Zeno-
bia on April 9, and started off 
with a prayer by our “Shepherd 
of the Clan” Stan. Then it was 
time for our potluck. There was 
coon – possum – woodchuck. 
Wait a minute, that was my 
house last week! At the meetin 
we enjoyed all the delicious food 
brought in by the members that 
were there, and we were treated 
to ham by Jim and Chris! Some 
real fine eatin! 

At the meetin, after the nor-
mal opening formalities, Cuzzin 
Dick brought us up to speed on 
the new mugs that we, the Hill-
billys, are sellin. You should see 
them – they are one good lookin 
mug – they are white – have the 
Hillbilly in full color on them!! 

Y’all should look up one of 
us Hillbillys and get one or two 
fer only $10 each! 

We also talked about our up-
coming parades. We have six or 
seven lined up – and about get-
ting our parade vehicles ready to 
go! 

We talked about meetings – 
and the fact that we sure missed 
going to a restaurant and order-
ing from their menu. When I ask 
if anyone knew of someplace 
that could accommodate us,  
Cuzzin Dick said he thought he 
knew of somewhere. 

Since the meetin he set us up 

with a place! On May 7, we got 
together at McCord Coney Is-
land at 1801 N. McCord Road. 
Thank you Dick! 

As our Divan Representative 
Isaac had other obligations, and 
Cuzzin Ty Stout was in atten-
dance, he brought us up to speed 
on the Temple happenings. 

We then closed with prayer. 
Remember, If Ya Ain’t a Hill-

billy – Ya Outta Be!!  
Honor the Cob! 

 Old Guy 

 

Hillbilly 
Notes

Greetings Pitmasters, 
What a month of May! The 

unit had the privilege of cooking 
for another Masonic body, as 
well as the badge appreciation 
night. Lunch at the ceremonial 
was well received and I’m sure 
we will get some new Nobles to 
join our little unit. All the suc-
cess is thanks to you members. 
Without your commitment to the 
unit, none of these events would 
be possible.  

As a special request, by a few 
of our members, we will be 
scheduling an educational day. 
We will be bringing in a couple 
of cookers and experimenting 
different techniques of wood and 
even gas cooking. Dates and 
times will be discussed at our 
business meetings.  

Meetings take place the third 
Monday at Zenobia Shrine, with 
a meal at 6:30, followed by a 
short meeting. Just let us know 
you are coming, so we can have 
enough food.   

Until we “meat” again, keep 
the charcoal hot and the fruit-
wood burning.  

Ty

Pitmasters

enough food. Call Jim / 419-
894-6347 or Chuck / 419-293-
3485 with any inquiries.


